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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

FEBRUARY   

Monday 4th-Friday 8th  Various Life Education Van incursion 

Wednesday 6th  All Day Prep testing 

Friday 8th  3.00pm Assembly-New School Values Launch 

Tuesday 26th Wednesday 27th  
Thursday 28th  

Various Teeth On Wheels dental visit 

MARCH   

Friday 1st  Various Teeth On Wheels dental visit 

Wednesday 6th All Day Pupil Free day 

Monday 11th  All Day Labour day public holiday 

APRIL   

Tuesday 2nd-Wednesday 3rd   Grade 3/4 Swan Hill Camp Rooms 15A & 15B 

Wednesday 3rd-Thursday 4th  Grade 3/4 Swan Hill Camp Rooms 4, 14A, 14B 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Tim Shanahan 
PFA President: Clive Enever 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind 
I understand that 
everyone is different 
I co-operate 
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment 
I am community 
minded 
I belong 
 
 

Curious 
I am a learner 
I seek knowledge 
I ask questions 
I explore and wonder 
I create 
 
 
 

Brave 
I am honest 
I am independent 
I have high 
expectations 
I am resilient 
I am open to 
feedback 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision: 
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging. 

2019 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 30 – April 5 
Term 2 April 23 –June 28 
Term 3 July 15 – September 20 
Term 4 October 7 – December 20 

 
 
 
 

 

This Friday February 8th 

we will be launching our 

new school values.  

Assembly will be at 

3.00pm. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the 2019 school year!  A special mention to our new families joining us for the first time.  I hope that 
you managed to find some ‘cool’ activities to do over the holidays to get some relief from the relentless heat.  
Speaking with a number of students, it seems that the beach was a popular holiday destination. It looks as though 
the warm weather will continue for a while yet, so it is a perfect time to remind all of our families about the 
importance of children wearing broad brimmed hats and sunscreen. If you need to purchase a new school hat, they 
are available from the office for $10.00. Families are required to provide their own sunscreen and students are to 
re-apply this themselves if required during the day. Many thanks for your support with this.  
 
NEW VISION AND SCHOOL VALUES 
A lot of work was done by students, parents and staff around developing a new vision and set of core values for our 
school.  This vision and the three values, Kind, Curious and Brave, will underpin much of the work that we do as we 
work through our new School Strategic Plan. Today you will notice that the newsletter template looks a little bit 
different as we start the rebranding process around the school. 
 
A very big thank you to one of our parents, Erin Henderson, for the amazing work she has done with the design of 
our values.  A lot of careful consideration went into this process, from the artwork through to the colour choice.  
The many hours are certainly appreciated and the result is fantastic. 
Students will do activities this week to familiarise themselves with the values and the actions that reinforce them.  
We will do a special launch at this week’s assembly on Friday.  All family and friends are cordially invited to attend.   
 
SCHOOL COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP – DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 
Part of the work with our new School Strategic Plan is to focus on building our parent and community engagement. 
Consultant, John Sloan, will be working as our critical friend on this project.  He will facilitate opportunities for 
parents to give feedback and share ideas in small group settings. Times will be made available on Tuesday February 
26th, Wednesday February 27th and Thursday February 28th.  A letter will be sent home in the coming week with 
further information about the project. Please put the dates in your diaries as we would like you to be involved.  
 
OUR NEW PREPS FOR 2019 
Monday was the first full day of school for our Prep students this year. I love this day.  The excitement and 
anticipation of the children is amazing to witness. For the most part, they settled really well and quickly set about 
making new friends. Most parents seemed to cope quite well too!  An extra hug was required for some, but 
everyone left fairly composed. It’s a big day for everyone involved.  A special thank you to our PFA group for 
organising the annual Tea and Tissues session. This gave parents and grandparents the opportunity to have a cuppa 
and a scone and a chance to draw breath after the hectic start to the day. 
 
WORK DONE OVER THE HOLIDAYS 
As you wander around the school, you may notice that there are a couple of changes that have occurred over the 
holidays.  Craig Harrop has been very busy setting up garden beds in preparation for the new Kitchen Garden. 
These are near the chicken coop and along the toilet wall.  Once the weather cools, planting will begin.  Initially we 
will outsource our produce for the Kitchen Garden program until we are in a position to harvest our own.  
The multipurpose room and the kitchen area have been painted. The multipurpose room has also been carpeted. 
Now that Music classes will be held in Room 3, it is hoped that the space will be used for more group activities.  The 
carpeting makes it a much more inviting space. 
A pony wall (half wall) has been built outside Kerryn Phillips’ office in the old school building.  
This wall makes the space more defined and provides an extra area for quiet time and meetings.  
 
CUPPA AND CAKE THURSDAY MORNING CATCH UP 
All families are cordially invited to come along to the multipurpose room at 9.00am on a Thursday morning for an 
informal catch up with other parents. Rachele Bertuch and Renee Selkrig will welcome you with a warm beverage 
and tempt you with something delicious to eat. It is a wonderful way to start your Thursday. The second hand 
uniform shop will also be open Thursday morning before school at 8:45am and during the cuppa until 10:00am. 
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BOOKLIST COLLECTION DAY 
I would like to thank parents for their positive co-operation in collecting books on the Booklist Collection Day. I 
would also like to acknowledge the work undertaken by Administration and Education Support Staff in making this 
process so seamless. A lot of work goes into the organisation of this process. Please contact the office if you have 
any further questions about school supplies.  
 
FRIDAY AFTERNOON ASSEMBLY 
Parents/carers and family members are welcome to attend our whole school assemblies on Friday afternoon at 
3.10pm. 
 
CURRICULUM DAY – WEDNESDAY MARCH 6TH – PUPIL FREE DAY 
A Curriculum Day has been approved by School Council for Wednesday, March 6th.  The school will use the day to 
undertake staff professional development around the implementation of a whole school benchmarking system for 
reading. 
 
STAFFING FOR 2019 
NAME ROOM  GRADE 
Teaching Staff   
BRAD SHEPHERD 7 PREP/1 
JANE ST CLAIR 8 PREP 
LORRAINE BERIMAN 9 PREP 
ALEXIA BOYD 1 1/2  
TOVA PENNO  (M, T)               2         1/2 
REBEKAH FRY (W, Th, F)               2         1/2  
HAYLEY COATES 5 1/2  
MARIA TZAROS                6         1/2  
SARAH HARTE 6 1/2  
ERICA DEMPSTER (M,T)               14A         3/4  
TONYA VAN DEURSE (W, Th, F) 14A 3/4  
TESS DAVIES 14B 3/4  
SHERYL SOMERVILLE  (M, T, W, Th) 4         3/4 
ROSS TURNER  (F)  4 3/4  
SARAH EDWARDS 15A 3/4  
TAMIEKA MCERVALE 15B 3/4  
MERRYN WALKER 10A 5/6 
CRAIG HARROP 10B 5/6 
JESS TELFORD 12A 5/6 
SAM MCCLOUD 12B 5/6 
 
SPECIALIST TEACHERS 
Art      Ms Brooke Wilson 
Music     Mr Jeremie Collard 
PE      Mr Ross Turner 
Chinese     Ms Shengjie Chiu/Ms Yuling Wu 
Chinese & Education Support   Mrs Judy Garwood 
Intervention     Mrs Sarah Harte 
 
PRINCIPAL CLASS 
Principal     Ms Jo Menzel 
Assistant Principal    Mrs Anne Rochford 
 
NON-TEACHING STAFF 
Business Manager    Mrs Narelle Jones 
Administration    Mrs Luci Hauke 
Admin/Education Support   Mrs Amanda Dole 
Education Support    Mr Tim Murphy 
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Education Support    Mrs Sonia Rodgers 
Education Support   Ms Simone Fordham 
Education Support   Mr Tyryne Jones 
Welfare     Ms Kerryn Phillips 
Maintenance     Mr Phil Ward 
 
SCHOOL CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS FOR 2019 
Abbie G and Ewen M will be the Quarry Hill School Captains this year. They will be ably assisted by Xanthe T and 
Jack D who will take on the Vice-Captain roles. Congratulations to these four young people. It is a big commitment 
to take on leadership roles, and I feel confident that they will do a wonderful job.  
 
HOUSE CAPTAINS 
Congratulations are also extended to the following students for obtaining the role of House Captain for 2019: 
Milly S   Peel House 
Charlotte C  Amer House 
Sienna R  Malcolm House 
Amelia G  Harkness House 
 
The House Captain role requires the leaders to not only demonstrate enthusiasm for their House but to encourage 
students to get involved in a range of school activities. I look forward to working with these young leaders as well. 
Our School Captains and House Captains will have their badges presented by Jacinta Allan MP at the assembly of 
Friday, February 22nd.  
Other student leadership roles are currently being decided.  They will have their badges presented at a later 
assembly on a date still to be confirmed. I am hoping that we will be able to have the Mayor, Margaret O’Rourke 
present these to the students.  
 
SUPERVISION RESPONSIBILITIES BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 
At Quarry Hill Primary School, the school grounds are supervised by staff from 8.45 am before school and until 
3.45pm after school. 
There may be staff in attendance at the school before and after those times but those staff may be involved in 
tasks such as meetings or lesson preparation. This means that these staff members will not be supervising students. 
I know that a number of parents accompany their children to school and wait to see that they are settled, or stay to 
help in the classrooms. This practice is fine, and is certainly encouraged, as parents are supervising their own 
children. 
 
Formal before and after school care is available within the school grounds and is operated by Camp Australia. 
Information regarding this program is available from the office, or can be accessed online at 
https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294 
 
REGISTERING FOR OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE – CAMP AUSTRALIA 
To help families prepare for the new school year, bookings for Outside School Hours Care are now open for 2019.  It 
is recommend families register an account with Camp Australia and always book in advance.  
Parents/guardians must register their child by completing an online enrolment form via the parent portal. It’s 
important that parents/guardians fill out all compulsory enrolment documentation for their child and notify of any 
medical conditions, illnesses etc., to ensure the health and safety of all children in the program. 
Families can register for free at https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts 
 
ANAPHYLAXIS AND ASTHMA 
We have several children enrolled who suffer from severe allergies to a variety of things including nuts and nut 
products which can result in them going into anaphylactic shock.  Anaphylaxis is the most severe form of allergic 
reaction and is potentially life threatening.  It must be treated as a medical emergency, requiring immediate 
treatment and urgent medical attention.   
At Quarry Hill several strategies are in place to deal with this. We are an Allergy Aware school. Students are 
encouraged to wash hands before and after eating to minimise the risk of contamination.  

https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294
https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts


Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

Often boxes and packages are sent to school for art construction activities and are very useful.  However, do not 
send any packages for use at school that have contained nuts or nut products so that we can minimise the risk of 
children with allergies coming into contact with products that may cause a reaction.   
Action Plans for Anaphylaxis and also for Asthma are required for all children who suffer from either, and must be 
obtained from the family doctor.  Please ensure that your child has an updated plan if they suffer from asthma or 
are at risk of experiencing anaphylaxis.  A copy of this plan must be provided to the school immediately.   
 
ASTHMA ALERT - SPACER USE IN SCHOOLS 
Schools are no longer able to wash, sterilise and re-use spacers and face masks from their asthma emergency kits 
when assisting students and children with asthma symptoms. All students must have their own spacer & puffer in 
their bags at all times. 
Spacers should always be used when administering reliever ‘puffer’ medication because: 

 Using a spacer with a ‘puffer’ ensures that more medication reaches the airways 

 Spacers are much easier for children to use than a ‘puffer’ alone, and allows school staff to help 
students/children during an asthma attack, often in an emergency situation. 

 Spacers are an essential part of the Asthma First Aid procedure that Victorian schools are instructed to 
follow. 

Asthma first aid kits should only ever be used as a back-up for when a child with asthma does not have their own 
spacer available, or if it is a first asthma attack or the cause of breathing difficulty is unknown. If your child requires 
medication & does not have their own spacer, a cost of $10.00 will be charged to cover the purchase of the spacer. 
Even if your child has mild asthma, it is essential that their medication and spacer (and a compatible face mask if 
under 5 years old) is always available to school staff. To ensure that a spacer is not left at home, we would 
recommend that parents/carers purchase a second spacer for their child to have with them at school at all times if 
possible. 
For further information, please contact the Asthma Foundation of Victoria on 1800 645 130 or email 
schools@asthma.org.au 
 
STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE ARRANGEMENTS 
The Education Department does not provide personal accident insurance for students. Parents and guardians are 
responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including any transport costs, unless the 
injury is caused by the negligence (carelessness) of a Department or school council employee or volunteer. 
Students’ accident insurance policies are available from the private insurance market.  These cover a range of 
medical expenses not covered by Medicare.  They can be obtained by parents for individual students.   
Parents of students at Quarry Hill Primary School are reminded that Quarry Hill Primary School does not have a 
whole of school policy. 
 
GIRLS IN STEM – REPORT 
STEM stands for Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics. 84% of people working in these areas are 
men. 16% are women, so they are trying to get more young girls 
interested. 
When we got there we met Alyssa, who is our mentor, and she told us to 
put on our lab coats. We looked professional!  
Our first activity was making slime. Our first lot of slime was made with 
psyllium husks and warm water.  The next lot we used water and 
cornflour to make Oobleck which we played catch with.  The last lot of 
slime was made with borax, water and glue, so this was normal slime. 
Next we blew up balloons and made balloon dogs.  Alyssa got out liquid 
nitrogen and she dipped the balloon dog in and it shrivelled and wrinkled.  
Then she took the balloon out and it inflated again!  It was amazing. 
Alyssa then told us to cover our ears.  She poured liquid nitrogen into a 
plastic flask and pulled the balloon’s neck over the flask’s top.  The 
balloon grew and grew until it was huge, and then BOOM!  It was like a 
gunshot!  Someone screamed and everyone started laughing!  
With the left-over liquid nitrogen, she poured a small amount on the 
ground.  It snaked along the ground in miniature ice shards. It lifted the 
Oobleck and burnt it because it was so cold. 

mailto:schools@asthma.org.au
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The Girls in STEM was an amazing experience. We are glad we got the opportunity and can’t wait to go back next 
term. 
Keira and Megan – Girls in STEM 
 
PREP REST DAYS IN FEBRUARY PLUS MARCH 6TH  
Parents of Prep children are reminded that for the month of February Prep children do not attend school on a 
Wednesday. Also, with the Curriculum Day scheduled for Wednesday, March 6th Prep children (along with all 
students) will have a further rest day on March 6th.  
 
NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY 
A reminder to all parents and carers that the newsletter is made available through Compass. The newsletter is also 
available on our school website. http://www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au/ 
Have a great week. 
 
Jo Menzel 
Principal 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
 
KIND 
Remy G (Room 10A)  for settling into the routines and expectations of Grade 6 so well. 
Mietta W (Room 14B)  for helping others in our classroom! 
Zac B (Room 12A)  for showing understanding and kindness towards his buddy.  
Billy B (Room 14A)  for helping a friend with his Maths. 
Reid S (Room 5) for working with all of his new classmates in a kind way in his first 

week back at school. 
Ashreyaa D (Room 2) for showing kindness by helping out in the classroom. 
Ehli R (Room 4) for helping a new child to settle into Q.H.P.S. 
CURIOUS 
Jemima W (Room 15B) for asking a lot of questions to consolidate her understanding and 

knowledge of contractions and how to use them within her writing.  
Olivia L (Room 12B) for your wonderful questioning in our classroom. 
Riley T (Room 15A)) for exploring and creating wonderings about new ideas after reading 

a story. 
BRAVE 
Cooper B (Room 10B)  for making an excellent start to Year 6, 2019. 
Katie G (Room 1)  for demonstrating resilience. 
Zoe D (Room 9) for starting her first week of prep confidently and having a go at all       

activities. 
Amelia C (Room 6)  for keeping on task and completing activities. 
 
BOOK CLUB 
Issue 1 of Scholastic Book Club is due Friday February 15th. No late orders will be accepted.  
To celebrate the start of the New Year, any family ordering from issue 1 will also receive a free ‘All About Me’ 
activity Journal when you spend $10 or more on your first order. 
One of the features of Book Club is you can order the books online and pay with your credit card via the  
LOOP facility (visit https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx for more information). 
The LOOP facility eliminates the need to put your credit card number on the order form and/or handover cash. 
For paper copy book orders please include your child’s name and classroom room number and/or teacher on the 
top of the form and return to office with correct payment. 
Thanks  
Jane 
 
 
 
 

http://www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au/
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
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GRADE 3/4 CAMP TO SWAN HILL 
Grade 3/4 camp this year will be to Swan Hill Pioneer Settlement.  
This is an overnight camp where the children will undertake activities to develop their understanding of the life of 
Australia’s early pioneers.  
 
Camp dates:  Rooms 15A & 15B Tuesday 2nd - Wednesday 3rd April 2019 
           Rooms 4, 14A & 14B Wednesday 3rd – Thursday 4th April 2019  
 

 
 
 

NEXT MEETING 
The first PFA meeting for 2019 will be Thursday 21st February at 7.30pm in the multipurpose building. This is also 
the AGM & all positions will be vacated. 
Any families that are new to Quarry Hill are most welcome to attend and new members are always welcome. 
 
PFA EVENTS AND FUNDRAISING POLL RESULTS 
Last year the PFA asked Quarry Hill Primary School families to answer 3 questions in a simple poll which would 
allow us to gather information about what the school community thought about PFA events and fundraisers. 
81 families responded to the poll which is roughly one third of all the families enrolled at the school. 
 
The first question asked what PFA events families considered to be the most important. 
The PFA event voted most important by the school community was the Mother’s Day Stall, closely followed by the 
School Disco, and then the Father’s Day Stall. 
 
The second question asked what PFA Fundraiser is considered most important by our school community. Proving 
most popular was the Easter Raffle, with the School Fair coming a very close second.  
The third most popular fundraiser was the Pizza Lunch. 
Our last question asked which PFA events and fundraisers would parents be prepared to help with. 
The School Fair proved to be the most popular with 28% of respondents indicating that they would be prepared to 
help out with this event.  
 
Other percentages were as follows:  
Pizza Lunch – 17.8% 
Trivia Night – 16% 
Mother’s Day Stall – 12.5% 
Art Exhibition-5.35% 
Father’s Day Stall – 5.35% 
Mango Drive- 5.35% 
Pie Drive-5.35% 
Easter Raffle – 3.57% 
 
There was an opportunity at the end of the poll, for respondents to leave a comment. Many comments stated how 
hard it is for parents to be committed to being a part of the PFA due to working commitments. Some commented 
that they found it difficult to attend meetings and others encountered a culture within the PFA that wasn’t 
particularly appealing.  
Thank you to everyone who took the time to respond to the poll. Our school will endeavor to meet the needs of 
our community and we can’t do so without truthful and honest feedback from all our families. 
  
Fiona Shanahan  
Vice President 
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SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
The second hand uniform shop will be open this Friday February 8th from 3:45pm and also Monday 11th from 
8:45am for any new and returning parents/carers to purchase uniform for their student for the beginning of the 
year.  
 
TEETH ON WHEELS 
On the 26th,27th,28th of February & 1st March 2019, Quarry Hill Primary will be 
having Teeth On Wheels dental truck visit the school. Consent forms have been 
sent home, so if you wish your child to participate, please fill in the forms 
correctly and drop them into the office by this Monday 11th February. 
 
HEAD LICE CHECK VOLUNTEERS 
Over the years, QHPS has participated in weekly classroom head lice checks. We 
are seeking any parent/carer volunteers with a valid Working with Children’s 
check to assist in keeping this very valuable program running. Days and times are 
flexible, so if you could spare one hour a week to volunteer please see the office 
for more information. We really appreciate the support we receive from the 
QHPS community.  
 
PERMISSION FORMS 
It is very important that your child’s Update forms including Student Permission, 
Parent Guardian Privacy Consent & Computer Acceptable Use are all filled out 
and returned to the office. If you have not completed these please do so by this 
Friday 8th February.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

 
 
 
 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

 


